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Date:		March 25, 2015

To:		Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

From:	John Dargle, Jr., Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Services Agreement with the Great Lakes Community Conservation Corps – PASSIVE REVIEW

POLICY
It is requested that this service agreement be referred to the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit.  Pursuant to §59.52(31)(b)(1), Stats., the County Executive has signed the agreement on March 26, 2015 authorizing the Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) to expend a sum of $194,086 to the Great Lakes Community Conservation Corps (GLCCC).  This agreement will take effect unless the Committee takes action to reject or affirm the contract within 14 days of this memorandum.

BACKGROUND
The DPRC was recently awarded a two-year $635,000 grant from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency as part of the Great Lakes Restoration Initiative to combat invasive species in the Great Lakes basin.  The DPRC will collaborate with the Milwaukee Conservation Leadership Corps/Student Conservation Association, the Great Lakes Community Conservation Corps, the Alliance for the Great Lakes, and the University of Wisconsin Sea Grant Institute to remove invasive plant species from 32 ecologically diverse natural areas encompassing 1,300 acres of critical wildlife habitat throughout the system.  The project will provide valuable educational opportunities for students in grades 6-12 as well as college students.

The DPRC is proposing 2-year p
[bookmark: _GoBack]artnerships with both the SCA and GLCCC to secure a network of academic institutions dedicated to the long-term monitoring of the sites included in the project.  In addition, these partners will conduct rapid response invasive species removals and native plant seed harvesting for the restoration sites.  Students will receive both field and classroom education on tool usage and safety, plant identification, and proper seed harvesting and storage.

The GLCCC will receive $194,086 over the 2-year term of these agreement.


RECOMMENDATION
The Parks Director recommends this service agreement be referred to the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit.  Pursuant to §59.52(31)(b)(1), Stats., the County Executive has approved this agreement for $194,086 to GLCCC to provide personnel and services to assist the DPRC in the implementation of a two-year EPA grant for invasive species management. The agreements will take effect unless the Committee takes action to reject or affirm it within 14 days of this memo.  

Prepared by: Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs

Recommended by:						 Approved by:


	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	John Dargle, Jr., Director




Attachment - GLCCC Agreement 


copy:	County Executive Chris Abele
Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
	Sup. Willie Johnson, Jr., Co-Chair, Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee
	Sup. Theo Lipscomb, Sr., Co-Chair, Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee
	Sup. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee
Sup. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Daniel Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
Alexis Gassenhuber, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Coordinator
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research and Policy Analyst, Office of the Comptroller
Chris Litzau, Great Lakes Community Conservation Corps
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